
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING 
 

May 18, 2016 
5:30 PM 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

MINUTES 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:41 pm. 
 
In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Dan Schultz, Wallace Messer, Sarah Massie, Don Frady and Rhett Langston. Heath Sutton, Linda O’Niel, 
Michelle Claytor and Lee Starnes were unable to attend. 
 
 The minutes were read and passed from the April 20, 2016 meeting.  
 
Old Business: 
 None 
New Business: 
 Rhett presented the April monthly report.  
 We discussed the removal of the Recreation Park field backstop, dugouts and press box. We decided to wait to see what the master plan     

revealed before taking action. 
 The drawing of the new bench from the Waynesville Art Commission for the Old Armory was shared. It will be unveiled on Saturday, June 4, 

at 12 noon. 
 It was requested to get electrical outlets in the shelter beside the restrooms. 
 Court One reported that it will no longer be helpful to resurface our tennis courts. The courts are now cracking at a much faster rate. The    

asphalt is 14 years old and it is now time to replace the asphalt. 
 We will have counselor-in-training on Sunday, May 22, from 1 to 4 pm. This will be for 7 volunteer counselors ages 14 and 15. 
 The Waynesville Kiwanis will have “Spring Fling” on Saturday, May 21, at the Waynesville Recreation Center. There will be inflatables and 

hotdogs for sale. Saturday will also be a free community day. 
 It is a possibility that Natural Nosh of Asheville may provide a healthy snack food machine at the Waynesville Recreation Center. 
 We are currently getting our entrance signs to our parks repainted and repaired by Gene Stewart of High Country Signs. 
 We will offer a new “Local Business of the Day” marketing idea for the lobby at the Waynesville Recreation Center. Two businesses have 

indicated interest in the idea. 
 The Bi-Lo restrooms have new entrances. We will soon close the old entrances. 
 We have completed the RFP for the System-Wide Comprehensive Master Plan. We will send this to seven different organizations within the 

next several days. The bids are due by noon on July 1. Our plan is to award the bid on July 8. 
 The new slide for the water park will be here on Monday, May 23. The water park will remain closed through May 26. 
 The new timing system for the pool has arrived and will be installed beginning June 14.  

 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:36 pm.  

 
Respectfully Submitted,                                                                                                                                                                         
 
Rhett Langston 

Waynesville Parks and Recreation Department 
550 Vance Street 

Waynesville, NC 28786 

Phone: 828.456.2030 
Fax: 828.456.2034 

Website: waynesvillenc.gov  

“We’re having fun...come join us!” 

Proud members of 


